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The NC met several times during 2012. 
The main issues covered at the meetings
were the VSI Strategic Plan; Finances of VSI; 
Programmes of VSI. 

Staff  
Tom Ryder (VSI Co-ordinator) 
Helen Walmsley (IVP Development Officer)

Grace Walsh (Teenage Programme Co-ordinator)

Catherine Lawless (Office Administrator)

Amanda Ní Ghabhann (Teenage Programme 
Project Worker) 
Minerva Jormola (IVP Placement Officer) 
All helped to keep the many VSI programmes 
and activities moving along in 2012. 
The National Committee would like
 to express gratitude to the staff team 
who over the year have approached their 
work in a professional and enthusiastic 
manner. 
THANKS:  The National Committee would like to thank 

· All our volunteers, activists and committee members 

· Sponsoring and Co-operating organisations 

· Office of the Minister for Children and Youth Affairs 

· Youth In Action Programme / Leargas 

· Grundtvig Programme/ Leargas 

· FAS 

· Howlin and O’Rourke –auditors 

· HSE 

· SCI Branches and the SCI International Secretariat

· VSI is a member of the National Youth Council of Ireland

· VSI is a member of Dochas, the network of NGO’s in Development

· VSI is a signature to the Dochas Code of Conduct on Images and Messages

· VSI is a signatory to the Volunteering Options Code of Good Practice for Sending Organisations
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VSI members of Living in Dependence meet with President Michael D. Higgins and his wife Sabrina Higgins

Living in Dependence Youth Initiative Film Project
During 2012, Volunteers in the Teenage Programme completed the long-term project, Living in Dependence. This project aimed to highlight the situation and experiences of young asylum seekers in Ireland, through the production of a short film. The group involved, spent 18 months learning film making skills, projects management skills, and communications skills, and then producing the film which was based on the experiences of those in the group and others they knew. The 20-minute film was launched at an event on May 31st in the Irish Film Institute, by Lord Mayor of Dublin Andrew Montague, and CEO of the Irish Refugee Council, Sue Conlan. Following the launch, the group has been invited to speak and make presentations at a number of events, including the Dun Laoghaire Refugee Project’s event for World Refugee Day. Members of the group were also invited to attend a garden party at President Michael D Higgins residence which honoured the contribution of young people towards a more inclusive and equal Ireland. The group had the opportunity to present the President with a copy of the film at a private reception in the Áras. A second stage of the project is in the pipeline, which will see young people trained as facilitators to deliver workshops on the subject in schools, youth centres and community groups. VSI would like to say a big thank you the Irish Youth Foundation, Starbucks Realise your Potential Award, and the Youth in Action Programme through Léargas, to all the young people, their coach and trainers, for making the project a reality. 
Photo: Living in Dependence group with Dublins Lord Mayor Andrew Montague

Volunteering to Enhance Employability with People with Disabilities and People over the Age of Fifty                                                                            
Eighteen VSI members took part in a Grundtvig Learning Partnership which was funded by the European Commission’s Lifelong Learning Programme. We explored how volunteering can enhance employability, during the three seminars over the year, in Prague (May), Helsinki (September) and Dublin (October). All the participants belong to either or both of the target groups. At each seminar we heard from experts on topics such as supported volunteering and employment, personal stories of volunteering and work, we visited a café in Prague that provides volunteering/work experience for people with disabilities, we had a discussion with the founder of the Threshold organization in Finland, Kalle Könkkölä and some of us experienced a Finnish sauna!  
At the seminar in Ireland we heard from Marzia Baldassari Dublin City North Volunteer Centre, George Kennedy, CEO of Spina Bifida Hydrocephalus Ireland, Niall O’Hanlon, ESB Access Officer on their Traineeship Programme for People with Disabilities and Esther Lynch, Irish Congress of Trade Unions talked with us about ageing and employment and volunteer rights. At all the seminars we enjoyed interesting discussions and workshops and now participants are busy planning future volunteering projects.


Photo: Volunteering to Enhance Employability Group at the seminar in Prague
Get Outdoors and Have Fun

               In September 2012 Voluntary Service International, hosted a week-long international training seminar for youth leaders in the beautiful countryside setting of Avoca, Co. Wicklow. The training seminar “Get Outdoors and Have Fun” brought together 24 youth leaders from six countries across Europe and the South Caucasus (Abkhazia, Armenia, Georgia, Ireland, Poland and Russia). The focus of the training was to develop the skills of youth leaders in promoting outdoor education among young people in their local communities.  The participants had the chance to take part in workshops, discussions and activities all focused on outdoor education, and they also had the chance to meet with an outdoor expert from Eco-Unesco and to go on a study visit to an Outdoor Education Centre in the 
Wicklow mountains. It’s not often that Ireland has the chance to host young people from the Caucasus so it was a great occasion for intercultural exchange and for building links with youth organisations from that region. Incredibly for Ireland there wasn’t a drop of rain the whole week so the participants had plenty of opportunity to get out and have fun in the outdoors! The project was funded through the European Commission’s Youth in Action programme.
Photo: Participants enjoying the sun in Glendalough 
                           Teenage Programme 2012
· Brighter Futures St Patricks Festival Project: 5 young people from the Teenage Programme took part in 2 months of dance performance and took part in the St Patrick’s Festival Brighter Future’s programme which promotes interculturalism in Dublin and involves young people from ethnic minority groups in the parade. 

· YUWG Spring Meeting: VSI hosted the annual planning meeting of the Youth Unemployment Working Group of SCI in Glebe House, Co Down in March which was attended by colleagues from France, Bulgaria, Spain, Italy and Slovenia. 

· Step it Up! Peer Leadership Training: 12 young people with experience of the Teenage Programme took part in a 5-day peer leadership training in Cloughjordan, Co Tipperary. Topics included non-formal education, community development, leadership skills and active participation. 

· Mind the Gap! Training Course: 30 participants from the UK, Spain, Italy, Greece, Bulgaria, Slovenia, Macedonia, Serbia, Latvia, Finland, took part in this 5-day training on risk awareness and leadership skills for Youth Exchanges with young people with fewer opportunities. 

· Glocal - Civic Participation Youth Exchange: 5 young people took part in a 10-day Youth Exchange in Sardinia, Italy which looked at migration and civil rights and involved peace education training for the young people involved. 

· Wave Riders Youth Exchange: VSI hosted 32 young people from Bulgaria, France and Ireland on a 10-day Youth Exchange in Cloughjordan’s Eco Village, Co Tipperary, which looked at change and resilience and green skills for young people. 

· An Droichead Youth Exchange: VSI hosted 32 young people from Hungary, Serbia, Macedonia and Ireland on a 10-day Youth Exchange in Cloughjordan’s Eco Village, Co Tipperary in August, which looked at culture and identity through the medium of music and drama. 

· EVS short-term placements in Latvia and France: 3 young people took part in short-term independent volunteer placements in Latvia and France. Both placements involved environmental education and promotion of volunteerism. 

· Reunion and Follow-up Weekend: Participants from 2012 projects took part in a participatory planning weekend in September and created a mural for the International Day of Peace, in Cloughjordan’s Eco Village. 

NYCI’s Youth Advisory Group: Members of the Teenage Programme took part in regular meetings and planning activities of the NYCI Youth Advisory Committee and contributed to the production of this year’s One World Week resource, “Bouncing Back”.

· INTERNATIONAL VOLUNTEER PROJECTS 2012 
In February 2012 it was decided to amalgamate the IVP and Africa Asia Latin America Programmes and have one working group to support the new programme. This was due to a drop in volunteer numbers for both programmes and a changing environment for volunteering internationally. The newly merged group set about in planning the programme for the year.

   IVP Projects in Ireland 

VSI hosted 16 projects north and south during 2012 and involved 125 volunteers from over 30 countries. This included 3 new project sponsors in Killarney, Wexford and Meath. The highlight of the year again was the two week summer activity programme for the children at the Mosney Accommodation Centre in Co. Meath. 16 volunteers from many different countries helped to organise a wide variety of interesting and fun activities for two weeks for the 100 children who took part. 
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Athboy Tidy Towns Project before and after!

   IVP Main Programme Events 2012:

· We held several info days to promote our volunteer programmes in Irish Aid and other city venues. Members also helped with college and volunteer fairs.

· We sent one member to the UNA  Wales Leader Training Seminar in April

· We held three Preparation Workshop in May and June for outgoing volunteers

· During the summer months various members visited and met all the volunteers taking part in our 16 projects in Ireland.

· We held an Evaluation Workshop in September with 25 people attending.

· We recruited an intern, Minerva Jormola from Finland, as our Placement Officer

· VSI took part in two SCI International meetings in Germany and Scotland looking at improving the international programme

                                            IVP International Projects 
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Isabel Balchada Bermúdez on a project in Vietnam
75 VSI volunteers joined in projects in over 40 countries worldwide. The volunteers worked in a variety of areas including environment, work with children, people with disabilities and young people and arts and culture. 

  Thanks to:
· IVP Committee members in 2012: Diego Gallagher, Emmet Griffin, Lorena Lampedecchia, Sinead Walsh, Annette Duffy, Laura Duggan.

· Kate Fox and Ben Murray who coordinated the Mosney project; Tom Browne and Shay Hurley who coordinated the projects in Killarney National Park.

· The fantastic staff and volunteers of the Host organisations in Ireland who welcome and look after the volunteers they host.
Long Term Volunteering

VSI enabled 10 volunteers to take part in long term voluntary service projects during 2012. Many of the projects came under the EU Youth Programme – European Voluntary Service (EVS) – which is open to 18-30 year olds and all costs are paid by the EU. 

Volunteers worked on a variety of projects in Armenia, Kosovo, Macedonia, Estonia, Indonesia, Nigeria, Spain, Czech Republic, Italy and USA
VSI was able to place 6 long-term volunteers from Germany, Ireland, Japan and Spain for 2 months at the Glebe House project in Northern Ireland during the summer. 


VSI is a recognised sending organisation for the EVS programme. The Long Term Exchange Group of SCI publishes a vacancy list every two months (available from the VSI web pages) which gives details of projects in many European countries, North America and a smaller number in Africa, Asia or Latin America. There are many volunteer reports on the VSI web site from EVS volunteers. 

Ruth Barrett with her class of young people in Pristina, Kosovo 

                                                Dublin Local Group 2012


The Dublin Local Group (DLG) of VSI undertakes to improve the living conditions of the elderly, disabled and marginalised living in Dublin. The work we undertake is normally referred to us by Vincent de Paul, Friends of the Elderly, Care Local and the Social Work Departments of Dublin City Council, the Health Service Executive and all hospitals in the Dublin City Area.

We mainly try to help out in situations where the living standard of a person or family has fallen well below the general standard and where they are unable to help themselves because of their physical or financial situation. The type of work involves painting, wall papering, cleaning and some small repairs.

We meet each Saturday morning to carry out our work. We have a meeting after every job to discuss current issues and to visit new projects. We have volunteers from all parts of the world in our group (China, Japan, Moldavia, France, Germany etc...). 
We also have a healthy social programme with outings and other events. 
There are currently around 12 active members in the DLG and we are pleased to say that we have reached last year’s objective to have a second team leader with us. This has enabled us to split the group in two on numerous occasions and carry out two jobs at a time.

So far this year we have received 43 requests for assistance. We have assessed 34 and undertaken and completed 16. Since we had a good amount of active volunteers on a weekly basis and two team leaders, we were able to double the number of jobs compared to year. 
These projects have taken place all across the city and were very varied: it included work such as:

· Wallpapering the hallway of a house in Finglas,

· Decluttering a house in East Wall,

· Brightening up a dark living room in Jobstown,

· Fixing shelves, plugging washing machines, patching holes and other DIY jobs

Our future objective for the group in 2013 is to recruit more skilled volunteers to have between 3 and 4 team leaders.

More details on the group can be found on our website www.dublinlocalgroup.org http://www.dublinlocalgroup.org/  or you can email us at dlg@dublinlocalgroup.org. 

HIGHLIGHTS 2012





VSI has achieved a huge amount over the past year and there have been many highlights:





125 volunteers from over 30 countries were involved in 16 projects in Ireland which included 3 new project sponsors in Killarney, Wexford and Meath.


60 young people with fewer opportunities took part in our Teenage Programme


Young people from the Teenage Programme met with President Michael D. Higgins


90 volunteers (including 10 long term volunteers) were placed on International Volunteer Projects in 50 countries worldwide


The tremendous work of the Dublin Local Group with painting and decorating projects for elderly people


Promoting VSI at over 20 colleges and other volunteering fairs.


The Living in Dependence Youth Initiative Film Project 


The continuation of two Life Long Learning Projects under the Grundtvig programme –Volunteers for Social Inclusion and Volunteering to Enhance Employability with People with Disabilities and People over the Age of Fifty 


The hosting of the Get Outdoors Training Seminar in Avoca, Co. Wicklow in September for participants from Georgia, Abkhazia, Armenia, Poland and Ireland.





Highlights 2012





During our early training in Pristina, I came across a quote from Ralph Emerson that said:





‘To know even one life has breathed easier because


you have lived - this is to have succeeded"





Volunteering in Kosovo gave me an appreciation of the impact that we can have through seemingly small actions, wherever it may be e.g. sitting down with a group of kids and helping them with their homework and thus helping them to avoid humiliation and discrimination in school ensured they could breathe a little easier. Seeing the genuine smiles on kids faces when they cracked a problem or managed to write a new word or produced a new work of art convinced me that my efforts were worthwhile and also made me enormously grateful that I got the chance to be part of a project that is having a tangible impact.’ 


	


Ruth Barrett Volunteer to Kosovo 2012








The 2011 AGM was held in Dublin in late November. Twenty members were present at the meeting. 





The AGM elected a new National Committee (NC). They were: 





Ken Jennings (Chair) 


Armin Krautgasser (Treasurer)  


Deirdre Treacy, 


Kate O Carroll 


Doireann Cooney


Laura Ni Fhlaibhin


 





In March 2012 The NC co-opted Michelle Lam. Deirdre Treacy resigned in March 2012.
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